
CPT Update (and news on TMT) 16 April 2009 
 

Dear All, 
 

Following is a brief communication from the TMT and you recently 
received the notes form Anne Marie on our last CPT meeting. My sense, 
therefore, is that you are all pretty well up to date. Just a few 
additional points to add color. 

 
The April Donor Meeting 

Clearly, this will be an important opportunity to start talking 
seriously with donors face to face about their collective 
responsibility in supporting this change process and adopting the new 

partnership model in a coherent way.  
 

I think a clear explanation of the progress we have made on our side 
will help that conversation. We need to be open and candid, both with 

those attending in London and everyone else, and share what we have 
done with them so far. We may not have a great deal of content to bring 
to the table on the Strategy, SRF and Megaprogram side, but we have 
something more substantive to say on the Consortium. This is a chance 

for us to get an early read from donors by eliciting their 
perspectives. We also need to explain our emerging working hypotheses 
for this, including those areas where there remain divergent 

perspectives among Alliance members. A sense of donor opinion on the 
elements of an emerging model will help us frame our own Alliance 
discussion in May and foresee any possible hurdles at ExCo. 
 

Working Hypotheses, not final answers 

Importantly the TMT is very keen to stress at this stage that anything 

presented for any workstream is a working hypothesis only and subject 
to change in the light of further analysis and debate. This is 
something I am sure Alliance members would agree with! 
 
The Consortium – Fund Design Dependencies 

At its recent meeting, the TMT also touched on the issue of dependency 
between the Fund structure and Consortium design and I explained how 

this issue had emerged out of our work with BCG. BCG’s attendance at 
the London meeting will help us to help lay out these issues for 
donors.  
 

Final Thoughts 

Notwithstanding the challenges in moving this change process forward in 

a way that makes sense, I remain convinced the opportunity inherent in 
the new model and the potential to increase our impact on the poor far 
outweighs the risk. We have to climb a mountain, but I’m sure the view 
from the top will be worth it if we are diligent. I am also convinced 
that the risks of not working in good faith to build the model agreed 

in outline in Maputo are enormous. To pursue the mountain metaphor 
further - if we stay in the valley, I think it will rain.  

 
Cheers 

 
Steve 
 

 



============================== TMT Update 

====================================== 
 

 

Dear All, 

 

After reviewing our effectiveness in explaining what is happening with the 

CGIAR 

Change Process, the Transition Management Team has decided to try several 

new 

approaches. One of these is to provide more frequent informal updates by e-

mail 

shortly after each TMT meeting, or more frequently if needed. 

 

This is the first of those updates. To reinforce their informality and show 

a 

human face to the TMT, each member of the TMT will take turns to write the 

update on behalf of us all. I drew the short straw for writing the first 

one. 

 

Our last TMT meeting was by telephone and the agenda focused on two things. 

First, how to more effectively help people feel involved and informed about 

the 

change. Second, on preparation for the informal donor workshop in London 

that 

will be held on the 29th and 30th April. 

 

TMT Communication 

 

We debated the underlying reasons for the concern expressed by some 

stakeholders 

about the low profile of the TMT and limited involvement of others in the 

change 

process so far. We concluded that there were several reasons for this. 

 

One lies in the lack of clear and timely information on  what has been 

going on 

and the change in work style needed this year. Following Maputo, there was 

probably an implicit understanding that the high level of stakeholder 

engagement 

last year would continue. The decision in Maputo, however, was to delegate 

to 

much smaller teams and adopt a more executive style of working. The TMT, 

The 

Alliance Consortium Planning Team and GCARD Task Force have all been 

operating in this way-- 

it has been essential to get the work done. The TMT’s mistake was to not 

share 

our debates and discussion about those efforts more fully, widely and 

quickly so 

that everyone felt connected. 

 

A second reason lies in the fact that up to now most of the discussion and 

decision has been about process rather than content. Put simply, there is 

not 

that much of substance to talk about yet. We took the view that until some 

content was generated there was not much to say. We were wrong. 

 

Moving forward, it is clear that the TMT must adapt its approach to better 



facilitate the needed change. Part of this will be quicker and more 

frequent and 

informal communication like this. Another part will be a more accessible 

repository of meeting notes and other materials that those who want to dig 

deeper can access. Increased stakeholder engagement will also be helped by 

the 

fact that, as we move into the second quarter of the year, we will be able 

to 

start sharing substantive working hypotheses for the various building 

blocks of 

the reform. The informal donor workshop in London will be one venue for 

doing 

this, but we need to find others. 

 

Informal donor workshop. 

 

This will be held in London on the 29th and 30th April, 2009. 

 

Although we are still working out the details of the meeting the broad 

objectives are: 

 

1. Develop a shared understanding of the overall approach and 
sequencing for the implementation effort and the key 
implementation risks  

2. Engage donors on status and progress of several critical System 
pillars, and where appropriate, solicit early feedback on working 
hypotheses:  

• Fund setup  

• Accountability framework  

• Consortium setup  

• System Strategy and Strategic Results Framework  

• Mega Programmes  

• Global Consultation for Agricultural Research and 

Development (GCARD)  

• Independent Science and Partnership Council (ISPC)  

3. Develop a shared understanding of potential donor commitment to 
the new Fund and the Change Initiative Fund (CIF)  

 
 

We feel this will be an important opportunity to update the donors and 

stakeholders, and use them as a sounding board for the emerging thinking. A 

detailed agenda and materials will be sent in due course. 

 

 

That’s all for this update. I hope you have found it useful--we welcome 

your 

feedback, positive or negative. At our next TMT meeting, which is scheduled 

for 

the 22nd April we will be reviewing the progress with Consortium 

Development. 

Thankfully, another TMT member will have to summarize that one! 

 

Regards 

 

Steve Hall (on behalf of the Transition Management Team). 
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